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VILLAGE OF GREENPORT

COUNTY OF SUFFOLK : STATE OF NEW YORK
----------------------------------------x
     

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

   REGULAR SESSION 

----------------------------------------x
  
   Old School House     
   
   February 24, 2022
   

7:00 P.M.

B E F O R E:

GEORGE HUBBARD, JR. - MAYOR   

JACK MARTILOTTA - DEPUTY MAYOR/TRUSTEE 

PETER CLARKE - TRUSTEE  

MARY BESS PHILLIPS - TRUSTEE 

JULIA ROBINS - TRUSTEE 

JOSEPH PROKOP - VILLAGE ATTORNEY 

SYLVIA PIRILLO - VILLAGE CLERK

PAUL PALLAS - VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR 

ROBERT BRANDT - VILLAGE TREASURER
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(The Meeting was Called to Order at 7 p.m.) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  I call the meeting to 

order.  Pledge to the flag.  

(Pledge of Allegiance)  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Please remain standing for 

a moment of silence for Margaret Coffey Hermance, 

Margit Triska Olstad Webb, and Ralph C. Grandinetti.

 (Moment of Silence)  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Thank you.  So we have a 

couple of announcements.  Well, first off, I just 

want to say we're a little crowded in here.  We 

don't have microphones, but it's a small room.  

Everybody, just speak up and you can be heard.  

They had some issues at the Firehouse, so we 

moved the meeting over here.  Hopefully, that 

will be resolved for next month's meeting and 

we'll get back to normal.  

All right.  Announcements:  Inga VanEysden 

has been appointed a Member of the Village of 

Greenport Housing Authority. 

The annual Village tax lien sale will be 

held at 10 a.m. on March 8th, 2022 at Village 

Hall, 236 Third Street. 

Next, we have a presentation for Fiscal 

Year 2021 from our new auditors, and we have -- 
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Christopher Reino from Cullen & Danowski is here 

to present and answer questions, present the 

financials, and the floor is all yours.  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Okay.  So it's -- I'm 

one of six partners of Cullen & Danowski.  About 

two-thirds of our practice is government, work 

with school districts, villages, fire districts, 

and whatnot.  So that's a big part of our 

practice.  We handle about, roughly, 100 school 

districts, 30-plus villages, 30-something fire 

districts and whatnot.  And we're hired by you, 

the Board, to render an opinion on your financial 

statements, to provide reasonable assurance that 

they're relatively free of materiality 

statements.  

So, basically, you know, when you're 

looking at the big report, that's your financial 

statement.  So I'm just going to talk about the 

table of contents.  

So the first thing is, is our Independence 

Auditor Report, okay?  That's where we render an 

opinion on the financial statements.  You have an 

unmodified opinion, which is a clean opinion.  

And then going from there is actually your 

financial statements.  Like so the first 15 pages 
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after that is known as your Management and 

Discussion Analysis, which is basically just like 

a narrative of the actual numbers themselves, 

okay?  I'll just throw my glasses on here.  

So, you know, and then when we get -- then 

we get into the actual financial statements, and, 

basically, 18 and 20 are your main numbers as far 

as government funds, which is your General Fund, 

Capital Projects Fund.  And then we also have 

proprietary funds, you know, the Water, Sewer.  

And, you know, we have the notes to the financial 

statement.  Then we have what's called required 

supplementary information.  

And then at the end of the report, we have 

another one of our reports, which is based on 

your internal controls of financial reporting.  

Now, you know, this coincides with -- because you 

have so much Federal money, you're required to 

have what's called a Federal Single Audit on top 

of the regular audit, and this is one of the 

required communications which is based on 

government auditing standards, as opposed to just 

generally accepted auditing standards, okay?  So 

it's specialized to that.  And, basically, there, 

we would report any material weaknesses or 
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significant deficiencies.  You did not have 

those, so that's good, okay?  You know, some 

issues would be like, you know, you weren't able 

to close your books, things like that.  So you 

have a clean opinion there as well.  

So those are the two opinions in the main 

financial statement, okay?  And then, you know, 

like I said, those two main pages, you know, 

shows your balance sheet and -- of the 

governmental funds, first one being the General 

Fund.  And, you know, in the eyes of the 

Comptroller's Office, you're in a really good 

financial position as far as what they look for, 

so that's good, okay?  

Then we also issued two letters.  The first 

one with the bold print is basically just a 

communication to the Board.  We attach our 

adjusting journal entries that we proposed and 

Robert accepted, and, you know, did the entries.  

So, you know, and we would talk about any 

difficulties in the audit, which we did not have 

any.  And, like I said, we attached the journal 

entries.  So that's just a communication to the 

Board.  

And then besides those significant 
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deficiencies and material weaknesses, we take in 

consideration what the Comptroller's looking at 

when they do their audits, and we put it in 

something called a Management Letter, where it 

doesn't rise to an occasion of a significant 

deficiency or material weakness, but it's just to 

keep you ahead of the curve as far as what 

they're out there looking for.  And, you know, 

so, basically, we just had like, you know, three 

comments to discuss, which, you know, Robert's 

already been addressing, just recommendations 

more than anything else.  

And then last, but not least, we have the 

actual Federal Single Audit, which is your 

Federal funds.  Now, if you try to tie this into 

the financial statement, it's not going to match, 

because the -- what do you call it?  Because the 

Housing Authority is on a March 31st year-end, 

but the Village is on a May 31st year-end.  So 

when you're looking at the single audit report, 

that's based on the Village year-end, May 31st, 

but in the financial statements, you have your 

March year-end number.  So if you try to tie the 

two Federal numbers, they're not going to match 

based on that.  
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And, you know, and we had no findings, you 

know, because we look at, you know, question of 

costs, and making sure, you know, based on the 

grant, that it's being spent properly and in 

conformity.  We do a lot of extensive test work 

on that.  I personally did it myself when I was 

out here.  

And yeah, so, you know, it was a clean 

audit.  You know, it's the first year, so we're 

actually auditing the beginning balances and 

ending balances, so it's like a double audit the 

first year-round.  So we got past that hurdle, so 

then going forward, you know, it -- you know, we 

got everything all set up in our system now, you 

know, Robert and I worked together.  So next 

year, you know, it would be like more efficient 

of an audit going forward.  

And so, basically, you know, just 

acknowledge -- you know, accept the reports 

tonight and we're all done.  We've already filed 

with the State.  You know, so that's as far as 

the annual update document, which is like your 

tax return, we'll call it, so that's been filed.  

So that's pretty much it.  I don't know if 

anybody had any questions?  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Any questions?  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  I have two questions.  

First of all, I noticed that you were 

recommending the fixed assets that we have where 

we have an appraisal.  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Uh-huh.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  And that's something 

that you're recommending that we look into moving 

forward and having the appraisal of our -- 

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Of a -- yeah, because 

it's been -- it's been a long time, and it's 

basically, you know, I know -- believe it or not, 

I was actually the auditor here like 20-something 

years ago when I was a senior.  You know, our 

last year of doing the audit was 2000, and, you 

know, back then, we were, you know, just, you 

know, taking the additions and deletions, and now 

you have to calculate depreciation on that, so 

we're just recommending that.  And I'm going to 

give you a list of like three different places 

you can call up and see what they want to do.  

And, you know, so it's also good for insurance 

purposes as well.  You know, you can create 

different thresholds and so -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Well, that's what I was 
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going to ask, is with the insurances.  It would 

be a better picture as to if we have a situation 

of what actually something is worth if it had 

damage.  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Right, yeah.  And you 

can have different thresholds, too.  Like for 

financial reporting, I sometimes recommend 1,000, 

$5,000.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Uh-huh.  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  But for insurance 

purposes, I would say 500.  You want to get 

everything on there, because if you go up that 

high, your laptops and some commuters aren't 

going to be part of that equation.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  No, they're not going to 

be part -- yeah, they're not going to be a part 

of their -- the insurance inventory -- 

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Exactly.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  -- that you have to do 

every year.  Okay.  

The other question was dealing with the 

inventory.  You have it -- with the Water 

Department, you made a comment that we should 

really start having inventory control, a little 

bit better inventory control.  
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CHRISTOPHER REINO:  I agree.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Perhaps in that 

department and others.  And you recommended a 

program, or is that also something that has to be 

manually set up?  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  It's just a matter of, 

you know, we recommend that you, you know, 

evaluate and come up with a policy to make sure 

they're safeguarded.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Right.  It has -- 

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Just have some kind of 

procedure.  Because when we went down there, 

there was like really no tracking of that 

department.  You know, we do, like I said, 

extensive -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  But it's not just the 

Water Department, you're recommending that that 

should be something for all the enterprise funds?  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Oh, absolutely.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Okay.  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Anything, anything that 

has inventory should -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  All right.  So -- 

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  -- fall under those 

same circumstances.  
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TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Okay.  So we, we should 

be thinking about a policy to create so that the 

staff and the employees know what to follow?  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Uh-huh, yeah, and I 

could work with Robert on that as well.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Okay.  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Yeah, no problem.  You 

know, I'm here year-round.  It's not like, you 

know, see you next year.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  No, it's -- no, no, no, no.  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  It's constant communication, 

you know, with all my villages.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  I will have to say that 

I like the presentation of the reports this year.  

It was very clear on a lot of things, and not 

having to hunt back and forth and go back and 

forth on charts.  I was really impressed with 

that and I'd like to say thank you very much for 

that.  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Yeah, we have a system 

at our office.  Besides everybody on the team 

that's part of the audit, we also have two people 

dedicated that do not go out in the field, and, 

basically, they just look at the financial 

statements.  We have this one person who's a 
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quality control person to make sure everything is 

up to standards, and then the other person, she 

makes sure that like -- like you said, just 

matches that number back there, and whatnot.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Okay, great.  Thank you 

very much 

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  So we have -- we have a 

great system in place, so, you know, we're very 

proud of it.  So, anyway, so that's the audit.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Any other questions?  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  No, sir.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  No.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Thank you very much.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Thank you.  

TREASURER BRANDT:  Thank you, Chris.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Take care.  

CHRISTOPHER REINO:  Have a good day.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Next on the agenda, 

we have a public hearing regarding the Wetlands 

Permit Application submitted by Paul Betancourt 

to construct a proposed 4' wide x 32' long fixed 

dock, 30" wide x 14' long aluminum ramp and 6' 

wide x 20' long floating dock supported by two 

(2) 10" diameter pilings, for the property at 200 

Atlantic Avenue, Greenport, New York, 11944.  The 
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public hearing has been noticed.  The CAC had 

recommendations.  I don't have that right here 

with this.  

CLERK PIRILLO:  You do, it's in the -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  I do in -- underneath?  

CLERK PIRILLO:  It's in the folder.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  In the folder.  

CLERK PIRILLO:  In your folder.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  It's in the folder, okay.  

So with a change of venue, trying to find a 

parking spot around here, it took me a while, so.  

(Laughter)  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Mr. Mayor.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  John took my parking spot,  

so I had to go behind IGA.  

JOHN SALADINO:  You got to build -- you got 

to build a parking garage at the MTA parking lot.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yeah, I know, it's -- 

JOHN SALADINO:  This way you can park. 

(Laughter)   

MAYOR HUBBARD:  I'm being sarcastic, 

because everybody complains about parking.  I 

mean, it wasn't -- that was a block-and-a-half 

from behind IGA to here.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Mr. Mayor, before you 
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begin, I'll be recusing myself from any 

discussion on this, as this happens to be my 

neighbor.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yes, it is.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  So I will be listening, 

but I will not be passing any comments on it.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, that's fine 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  I just wanted to put 

that on the record, please.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yeah, okay.  All right.  

The CAC has reviewed the above-referenced 

application for a wetlands permit.  The CAC 

recommends that any approval be conditioned on 

the following:  

Recognize that the dock portion of the 

property as a marina instead of a private home 

dock based.  

Since Village Code allows only four slips 

for a home dock, the property is located in the 

Waterfront Commercial Zone and must provide 

adequate off-street parking.  

Recommended requirement of three for the 

two-family house on the property, as per code, 

and one for each boat slip, for a total of nine.  

Require sanitary pumpout station.  
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Flow-through decking on the new fixed dock 

portion to be designed and installed as 

flow-through to provide sunlight to marine bottom 

vegetation.  

And surge control for extreme high tides.  

Verify that a minimum of 30 inches of water 

under new floating dock and mean low water, as 

required by New York State DEC permit.  

Provide plans, if any, for lighting, water, 

and shore power to the new dock section.  

Two-year permit, as required by Village 

Code.  

Okay.  I'll open up the public hearing.  

That's the CAC recommendations.  We're in a 

public hearing, if anybody wishes to speak.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  Well, I'm Paul 

Betancourt, and I'll -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  That's -- 

(Laughter) 

PAUL BETANCOURT:  So everything on that 

list, I just saw it tonight, that seems fine.  

The only thing I would ask is, is it necessary, 

since the survey, the water survey is very 

recent, do I need to do that again to verify, 

since it was recently verified?  The survey is 
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very recent, and I feel like -- 

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  What's the date of the 

survey?  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  It's January of 2020.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  What did the CAC think of 

that?  Did the CAC have a comment about the 

survey?  

JOHN SALADINO:  We had thought the survey 

was from 2014, that survey.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  No, I have this survey.  

Do you want it?  

JOHN SALADINO:  And all we're asking is -- 

all the -- all the CAC is recommending is, is 

that they remeasure, not -- not a big involved 

project, just remeasure at the landward portion 

of the floating dock, just to make sure that 

there is, in fact, 30 inches of water under the 

floating dock, as required by the DEC permit.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  So, you know, not knowing 

what they -- what date in 2020 was it?  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  January of 2020.  I have 

it right here.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  Yeah, so you had -- you 

had two years of seasonal -- seasons of tides, 

you know, season cycles, so probably you should 
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measure it at least.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  Okay.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Just if I may, 

Mr. Mayor.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yeah.   

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  I think it would -- 

I think, as Mr. Saladino mentioned, the survey 

that was conducted was a very broad survey.  I 

think we're most interested in the area just 

where the dock is, correct?  Don't need the 

full -- 

JOHN SALADINO:  Under the new portion.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Under the new 

portion.  

JOHN SALADINO:  Under the new portion of 

the floating dock.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  It's a limited, a 

much more limited survey that was conducted for 

the application.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  So can you have the -- 

whoever did this, anybody -- anybody who's a 

professional, you know, in that field come back 

and note on the survey the depths.  Just take the 

depths and note them, so we know what -- 
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PAUL BETANCOURT:  So the depth underneath 

the floating dock; is that correct?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  The landward side, make 

sure it's 30 inches at the landward side of the 

floating dock.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  At mean low tide. 

PAUL BETANCOURT:  The landward side of the 

floating dock, okay.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  To the west.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  I understand.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Where you're positioned.  

So the west side of where it is, that there's 30 

inches of water per -- that's what the DEC permit 

allows, so you just make sure that the water 

suffices there.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  Okay.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  So -- and they have to 

take it at a certain time.  I mean, we're coming 

up to a new moon now, right?  So it's a certain 

cycle.  They have to take it at a -- they'll know 

what to do when you contact them.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  Well -- 

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  They have to take it at a 

certain time of the month.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  Okay.  



1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Flynn Stenography & Transcription Service

 (631) 727-1107

Regular Session 2/24/22  19

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  Or maybe more than one 

reading.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  Okay.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Any other comments 

on the wetlands permit?  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  No.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No?  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  No.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Offer a motion to 

close the public hearing.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

We will discuss that at our meeting next 

month.  If you can get those readings, as that 

works, so we have them, so we can take a -- take 

a vote on it at next month's meeting.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  Can I ask one more 
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question of the Board.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yes. 

PAUL BETANCOURT:  So in your list, it says 

you recommend certain things about lighting.  Who 

do I show that to, lighting and water for the 

pier?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Well, that's Paul Pallas at 

the -- in the Building Department, the Village 

Administrator.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  Okay, fine.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Whatever you plan on 

putting in there, just so they can review it and 

just see that it meets code.  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  Okay, fine.  Okay.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay?  

PAUL BETANCOURT:  All right.  Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All right.  Thank you.  

Okay.  We'll move on to the public to 

address the Board.  Anybody wish to address the 

Board, just -- 

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  I'll stand up.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  -- name and address for the 

record.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  William Swiskey, 184 

Fifth Street, Greenport.  
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There's a few questions I have.  Oh, 

excuse me.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  We got the back of your 

head.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  I don't look good on 

camera anyway.  The man from the BID at the last 

meeting mentioned his noise study.  Has the 

Village received it?  They did a background noise 

study.  Has the Village received it?  

CLERK PIRILLO:  No.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  No.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Oh, I was just wondering.  

I thought it -- so did the Village itself do a 

background noise study?  Because it was mentioned 

at that time.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  The BID was doing it.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No, it wasn't -- the BID 

was doing a noise study, not the Village.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  And the BID hasn't 

submitted it yet, okay.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  They haven't -- they 

haven't formalized it yet.  They contracted with 

somebody to do it.  They have some results, but 

they -- they don't have a full report yet to 
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provide, from what I understand.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  And I know you might not 

know, Julia, but what time of year was this done, 

in the winter months or the summer?  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  I think it was done in the 

fall, September, something like that.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  All right.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  I can't confirm that for 

sure, I'd have to ask Mr. Vandenburgh.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  It just is mentioned -- 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  He was the one that, you 

know, worked with the company to do the study.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  And the second question 

is the -- do we have a draft noise ordinance 

that -- to start this process with, or are we 

drafting something new?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  We had one that was tabled 

two-and-a-half years ago, so you could go and get 

that from Village Hall, what was drafted.  We 

brought it to a vote.  It was defeated, then it 

was tabled three to two.  So you can go back and 

look at that.  I believe it was 2020.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  It was right before 

COVID started.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  I'm just interested.  Is 
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that your starting point?  I mean -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Well, that was after a 

year-and-a-half worth of work on it.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Yeah.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  We put that together, we 

came up with something, and the Board was not 

comfortable with it, and the BID wanted more time 

to do this noise test.  So it got tabled and 

that's where it was at.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  But I'm -- what I'm 

saying is, George, is it's not -- are you going 

to use it as a starting point on formulating the 

new -- you know, you could change it.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  We're going to be changing 

it, because the Board was not comfortable with 

what was there, that's why they tabled it.  So I 

believe it's going to -- well, we'll see where 

the discussion goes when we bring it back up 

again.  I don't know.  I can't answer for the 

three Board Members that tabled it.  You'd have 

to -- you know, you could ask them.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  And do you have any start 

date, like March or April, when you're actually 

going to start working on this and -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Well, I asked Rich 
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Vandenburgh from the BID at the last -- at our 

work session to come up with some kind of 

recommendations on what was proposed in 2020.  

So, hopefully, he'll get back to us within the 

next month or two with some kind of answer, so we 

could try to move that forward.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Oh, and there's a couple 

of more items.  The Cashin, when they put a 

gravity sewer line in on the Village properties, 

or whatever, at Beach Road, Sandy Beach, the 

parcels that are in the Village, and then he 

recommended a lift station from there to pump it.  

Is there any property available there at all for 

a lift station?  Because that's quite a -- you 

know, it's a big pit in the ground, plus a 

building with a generator and controls.  Has 

anybody noticed that there's no property 

available unless we buy some property?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  I believe it was going to 

be on the corner of the Brewer's Yacht Yard.  But 

Paul is -- was in the bathroom.  When he comes 

back out, he might be able to explain that.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Yeah, if you get gravity 

from that point all the way to Brewer's, you'll 

be under water.  If you look at it, I can tell 
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you just by looking at it, here's where you're 

going to be at Sandy Beach, and here's way -- you 

won't make it.  You have to go up.  Sewage won't 

flow uphill, it's going to require some type of 

pump station at Sandy Beach.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  No, it's going to be 

gravity from Sandy Beach to -- excuse me.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  I'd like to see it.  Have 

they done any topographical study?  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  No, we've just -- we 

just hired the engineer.  We're just hiring them 

tonight.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Because I can tell you, 

basically, just looking at it, it won't work.  

And you better watch that closely, because you 

could wind up with a mess.  

You know, I was thinking they were going to 

gravity Sandy Beach until the east end of the 

road and then pump it, which would be the logical 

thing to do, and that would require property.  

But I would advise the Board and Paul to keep a 

close eye on that, because you could wind up with 

a mess.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Uh-huh.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Just from, you know, 
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those inverts and depths and everything else  

involved with a sewer system.  I've been involved 

with a few in my lifetime.  

Oh, one more thing.  You know, we allowed 

this movie theater to come back again.  They 

blocked the streets off.  The poor old people had 

to double-park on First Street outside the drug 

store, walk past their trucks to get into the 

drug store to get their medicines.  I mean, if 

you look at what they used up, and I'll hand this 

to the Board, you can look at it, the space they 

used up in the IGA parking lot, I mean, he had to 

reschedule his deliveries.  Is it all worth it 

just for a few bucks?  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  He didn't have to 

reschedule his deliveries.  I'm sorry, Bill, I'll 

disagree with you on that, because I personally 

went to IGA and told them exactly what was going 

on, and gave them exactly -- and Dino did not 

have to rearrange anything.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Yes, he did, Mary Bess.  

I disagree with you on that.  Ask him again.  He 

had to reschedule deliveries, his trucks couldn't 

get in.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  But he was fully aware 
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of what was going on.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Yeah, he was fully aware 

of what you were going to do.  What can he do 

about it?    

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  I'm not going to argue 

with you, Bill.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  No.  So I would suggest 

the Village in the future maybe start thinking 

about not so much the movies and the BID.  I 

mean, you cleaned the sidewalks for the BID.  You 

hauled the snow away, yet you're writing tickets 

for elderly people in the residential areas?  

Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Thank you, Bill.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Mr. Mayor, can I have a 

clarification as to actually what the Road 

Department did?  I believe they cleaned off the 

roads, not the sidewalks, correct?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  They did the sidewalk, too.  

The drifts that were -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  The drifts from the -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  -- on the Belgian block on 

the sidewalks.  People had -- all the stores had 

shoveled their -- a path to their stores.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Okay.  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  But then all the excess 

snow was thrown out onto the street.  So to be 

able to park along Main Street and Front Street, 

they went, as they normally do with the skid 

steer, the machine, pushed everything out into 

the road and then scooped it all up.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Like we've always done 

in the past.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Same as we've done for the 

past 50 years.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Thank you, sir.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yep.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  You realize that's a 

violation of the code?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  It was nothing, nothing 

new.  Nothing -- with normal snowstorms, we don't 

do that.  When it's that high and the drafts were 

4-foot high in front of the stores -- there was a 

path from the corner of Front and Main all the 

way up to First Street, but all the snow was 

piled up, and nobody would have been able to park 

there for weeks.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Okay.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  So the road crew went from 

Third Street down to lower Main Street and up to 
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Front Street.  I believe they got up past the 

bank.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Yes.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Chase Bank, and then they 

stopped there, and that block wasn't that bad 

going farther up.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Yep 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Because the drifts were 

down at the end.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Once again, it's 

something that we have done for year after year 

after year.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  The same procedure that 

we've done over -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Okay.  Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  And the contractor was 

hired just for the bigger truck and extra 

manpower with machines, because we have a younger 

crew that's involved right now, and we wanted to 

make sure we got it done in an efficient manner. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Okay.  Thank you.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  One point on that, 

Mary Bess.  Not to argue, but if you look at your 

ordinance, it's illegal for these merchants to 

put their snow in the street.  They have to keep 
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it in the gutter and in the curb area, otherwise 

they're subject to fines.  How come they weren't 

written tickets?  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  I think more that what 

I'm asking is, is our crew does actually, when 

they plow through with the snow, it does get up 

onto the section that really is not the 

resident's sidewalks -- I mean, the business 

owner's sidewalk.  But it's the curbing that we 

need to take care of to get to cars, so that they 

could get closer to the curb.  You know, I think 

everybody -- at this point, it's something we've 

done for years, Bill, even when you were here.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Yeah, we did it, I know, 

I worked the snowblower.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Okay.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  But we didn't write 

tickets for elderly residents.  Anyway, it's the 

end of it, we can move on.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Anybody else wish to 

address the Board?  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Mayor, I just got a text 

message from Rich Vandenburgh.  He was looking 

for the meeting.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  From who?  
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TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Rich Vandenburgh.  He was 

looking for the meeting.  So I don't know if he 

even intended to come in and speak.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  There's a sign on the door 

at the firehouse saying where the meeting is.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Yeah.  I think that's -- 

he just saw that and turned around.  I just 

wanted to let you know, I -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  He's on his way, in 

other words?  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  I believe he's on his way, 

you know.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  It's also 25 minutes 

into the meeting.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  I understand.  I'm only 

reporting what I saw on my phone, that's all.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Jack Riordan texted 

me saying, "Where is the meeting?"  I texted him 

back 20 minutes ago to say that we're down here.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Okay.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  That's it.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Well, we'll go through the 

regular agenda, we'll take care of that.  If they 

show up at that point, we'll let them speak at 
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the end, if he has something he wants to say.  

RANDY WADE:  I did have one thing.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Go ahead.  

RANDY WADE:  Randy Wade, Sixth Street.  I 

was talking to the Priest at Saint Agnes, and 

because I had happened to see those backup, and 

he said that he reported it to the Village, but 

he didn't really get an answer.  And it made me 

curious what happens when the plumber determines 

that it's the Village's pipe backing up into a 

building, the church, Saint Agnes Church.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  If the sewer is backing up 

into their building -- 

RANDY WADE:  Yeah.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  -- they should call the 

power plant and report an emergency of a sewer 

backup, and then the Sewer Department will be 

there as quick as possible to find out what it 

is, and make sure the blockage is -- if it's on 

the road, they'll take care of it.  If it's on 

the street, if it's on the person's personal 

property, they'll contact their plumber to take 

care of it.  

RANDY WADE:  He might have talked to the 

wrong person, because that person didn't really 
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give him an answer.  So maybe if you could ask 

around if somebody got that, that -- 

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  When?  Mayor, if 

I may.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yes.

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  When was this?  

RANDY WADE:  I don't really know.  I just 

talked to him early this evening, so -- 

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  All right.  When did 

you talk to him?  

RANDY WADE:  Early, like around 5 today, 

that's all.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  I mean -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  If they call, you 

know, it's 477-0172.  If then nobody answered it, 

they would have gotten the service, and the 

service would have contacted them to the 

appropriate person to take care of that.  

RANDY WADE:  Can I -- can I -- can we just 

say that now I'm reporting it on his behalf, is 

that possible?  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Randy, you said that 

they spoke with someone from the Village?  

RANDY WADE:  He called the Village, he 

said, and somebody really didn't give him any 
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answer.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Was it the answering 

service that he got?  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  If he called the 

service, then -- 

RANDY WADE:  No, it actually sounds like he 

talked to a person who -- 

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  No, it's the 

answering service.  They have people that answer 

the phone.  

RANDY WADE:  Oh, maybe that's why they 

sounded like -- 

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  And they would -- 

they would refer it to my staff, and if they -- 

if the answering service does not get a response 

from staff, they will contact me.  I get those 

calls sometimes.  

RANDY WADE:  Okay.  Anyway, so if you 

wouldn't mind looking into that, thanks.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Okay.  

RANDY WADE:  Oh, we got it already.  There 

you go.  Thanks.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  If you can, just 

after the meeting, give Paul the name and address 

of where this is and what the situation is, and 
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then he could try to follow up on it, okay?  

RANDY WADE:  Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All right, you're welcome.  

Rich, we're at the public portion of the 

meeting.  Is there something you wanted to say?  

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  Actually, I was just 

here -- Richard Vandenburgh from the Greenport 

BID.  I want to make sure I identify myself.  I'm 

here on the issue of the parklets.  I don't know 

if there is an opportunity to talk about that 

relative to the agenda you have tonight, but I -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Well, this is public to 

address the Board, so you can.  

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  Okay, great, fine.  

Then I have -- I do have a few comments.  

So, let me say this relative to the parklet 

plan letter that I submitted.  And, sorry, I was 

actually like, wow, it's dark down there at the 

firehouse, where is everybody?  So, then, 

ultimately, I found out you guys were here, so I 

apologize for being late.  

But what I would like to say is that we're 

still living in a very uncertain world.  You 

know, we're filled with anxiety and fear, and 

while the pandemic may be moving toward our 
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rearview mirror, the devastating and unnerving 

impact that it's left on much of our population 

will be slow to dissipate.  

Despite what some may say about, you know, 

it's over and we should get over it, we're done 

with mandates, we're done with rules, and mask 

requirements, and social distancing, the fact is 

that our kind of collective psychology, it's 

resilient, but still, it's going to take longer 

to recover from where the pandemic has left us 

all emotionally.  So, you know, that to me is one 

very compelling reason why to permit the return 

of the parklets, and provide an opportunity for 

our working families, for our merchants, for our 

local businesses to continue on the path towards 

recovery.  

But more than helping with, you know, those 

healing scars of people's emotions and anxiety 

and fears, uncertainty of are we really over the 

virus, the parklets also offer a vibrancy that's 

healthy and light-spirited to our downtown 

Village.  The parklets can create a mood that's 

calming and tranquil, and, most importantly, they 

can offer our Village the opportunity to 

strengthen our economic future and our economic 
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security.  

In December of 2020, there was a repost on 

Let's Talk Greenport -- Let's Talk Village of 

Greenport that cited an article by Strong Towns, 

which speaks to really this very issue.  It's 

called "What Not to Do to Your Small Town Main 

Street".  And I really encourage everybody to go 

back.  It was December, I think, 5th of 2020.  

That was posted on that -- on the -- on 

Mary Bess' site.  And I read it, it resonated 

with me, and I really encourage all of you to 

read it as well, because the article shows, as 

does study after study, as does survey after 

survey, as does example after example, and I 

think arguably conclusively, that a downtown 

village, a city, an urban area or Main Street, 

that embraces a strong outdoor environment, a 

walking presence, and managed vehicle impact 

thrives many times more than a village or an area 

that does not embrace that.  

So the BID fully understands the Greenport 

Village longstanding culture of the old downtown 

street, and to some the comfort of old customs 

and habits, but we also recognize that there are 

strong opinions that some outspoken critics may 
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have about, you know, a philosophy to avoid any 

change that's disruptive or different.  The 

reality is, the parklets offer an innovative way 

to make sure Greenport stays authentic, stays 

unique and stays healthy.  

So I encourage the Board to return -- to 

approve the return of this valuable initiative, 

because, in my opinion, true leadership is having 

courage, a vision that recognizes not all 

longstanding and old entrenched customs are good.  

And I think true leadership is being effective in 

the face of uncertainty, and recognizing the 

value of information at hand and acting 

decisively upon it.  And I think true leadership 

is having the clarity of message, the focus of 

purpose, and the faith in a positive result, that 

while some may not see at the beginning, all will 

benefit from in the end.  

So I encourage the Board to approve this 

initiative, and I'm happy to answer any questions 

that you may have.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Any questions for 

Rich?  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  No.  Not at this time, no.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Not at this time.  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  No?  Okay.  We will be 

discussing it at our work session coming up in a 

couple of weeks.  

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  Okay, great.  Thank 

you, Mayor.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Mr. Saladino.  

JOHN SALADINO:  I have a question.  I have 

a question.  John Saladino, Sixth Street.  

When the parklets were first proposed, it 

was a safety issue.  In the beginning, it was a 

safety issue to provide more room on the 

sidewalks, to prevent less congestion for people 

to be able to walk freely around the Village.  It 

was never -- it was never -- it was never 

addressed as a way to enhance the profitability 

of a particular business or businesses in the 

Business Improvement District.  

Originally, the concept of parklets was to 

give the pedestrians more room and to make it 

safer to transverse on Front Street and on Main 

Street.  We seemed to have morphed from that to 

like let's make it a profitable thing for our 

businesses, and that's okay, that's a noble goal.  

As a resident and not a business owner, and 

the street being a Village asset, I'm curious to 
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ask, I'm curious to understand how do -- how do 

the overwhelming majority of the residents of 

Greenport profit from a particular business using 

a Village asset?  They profit.  

A Village tax isn't predicated on earnings, 

it's predicated on assessed value.  So if 

someone's making a whole lot more money from a 

parklet, increasing occupancy of their space, and 

they -- and they see enhanced profit, the Village 

doesn't benefit from that.  

A previous Mayor used to say, "John, the 

tide raises all ships."  That might be true, 

that, you know, in concept, that might be true, 

but as a resident, I don't see that.  And the 

explanation was, "Well, your house is worth more 

money now, because the Village is more vibrant."  

Unfortunately, that concept is going out the 

window, because now we're looking to maybe not 

raise property values, we're looking to devalue 

properties to make it more affordable to other 

people.  So that's kind of like out the window.  

I don't think -- I don't think anybody, and 

I've been saying this for 30 years, I don't 

believe anybody should use a Village asset 

without paying the Village something.  I read the 
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proposal that the BID made, that they would 

charge for the parklet.  I think the price -- the 

Village wants to charge $2,500 for a parking 

space.  The BID is offering $350 for a parking 

space, and -- and you have to give half the money 

back into the BID.  I don't understand that.  How 

does the BID get in on the -- on the profit?  

So the BID's proposing that let us use a Village 

asset, we're going to charge the property owner 

to use that Village asset, the Village gets half 

the money, and the BID gets half the money.  

A previous Mayor used to remind me, "John, 

the BID's entitled because they pay two taxes."  

I had to remind that Mayor that that's true, the 

BID pays a BID tax, I think it's $45,000 for the 

entire BID, but they get the money back.  It's 

not like we get the money, we collectively, the 

Village of Greenport.  They get their money back 

to use as they see fit.  

I'm not sure if I'm opposed to the parklets 

or in favor of them.  I'm opposed to $350 for 

35 feet of a Village street to increase 

occupancy.  I don't even know how that happens.  

Increase occupancy for a particular business, and 

the residents don't see much of that.  You know, 
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if -- and I believe retail is $250.  

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  (Nodded yes) 

JOHN SALADINO:  So, in effect, the BID is 

going to take up however many parking spaces, 22, 

26, 21, 19, rich would know better than me, and 

the Village in return gets eight bucks.  You 

know, it just -- in my mind, in my simple mind, 

it just doesn't seem fair.  

If we're willing to charge a business 

owner, the guy next door, because he can't 

provide off-street parking and he needs 10 

parking spaces, and we're going to charge him 

$25,000 for payment in lieu of parking, and the 

guy across the street that has no parking, but 

wants to set up for six months in front of his 

business, add 20 seats, 18 seats, nine seats, I'm 

not sure how many seats fit in those parklets, I 

might be talking off the top of my head, and 

charge him $350, and the Village only gets $175 

of that, first of all, it's unbelievable.  And 

also, in -- again, in my mind, it's insulting, 

it's insulting.  Who would do that?  Who would 

lease something for six months for $175 unless 

it's a toxic waste dump or something?  Who 

would -- I don't understand that.  I just -- 
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Rich, I apologize if I'm being -- 

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  No apology necessary.  

JOHN SALADINO:  I apologize if I'm being 

flip here.  

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  No.  

JOHN SALADINO:  But I just -- I just don't 

see.  I just, as one of -- I think -- I think the 

last census said there's 2200 of us in the 

Village, there's 110 BID properties, there's 990 

residential properties.  What's my end here?  

What do I see here?  

And, again, I'm not -- I'm not looking for 

Saladino to make a profit, I don't want any of 

the money.  I just -- 

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  I do.  

JOHN SALADINO:  Billy wants the money.  I 

just see it as like how can we -- how can we just 

ignore one thing, how can we exploit one thing 

and then give away -- we want to -- I've been 

saying this for years.  We want to put a 

professional face on this operation and stuff, 

and then we listen to proposals like this and we 

run the joint like a candy store.  I don't 

understand it, I just don't understand it.  

I apologize for -- I'm on a little rant 
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here, but -- 

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Mr. Mayor, may I say one 

thing?  

JOHN SALADINO:  Am I done, Bill?  

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  Actually -- 

JOHN SALADINO:  Wait.  Am I done, Bill?  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Yeah.  

JOHN SALADINO:  Oh, okay.  

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  Actually -- 

JOHN SALADINO:  Billy says I'm done.  

(Laughter)   

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  I would just ask for 

an opportunity to respond, if I may.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, briefly.  You know, 

we're not going to be going back and forth.  You 

know, it's -- 

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  No, no, no.  I 

appreciate everything that Mr. Saladino has said.  

I understand that this is a -- you know, it's 

viewed as a -- you know, a very low entry fee to 

the Village asset requirement.  The only thing 

that I will advocate for is while it is a Village 

asset, while we are perhaps, and it may be 

subject to interpretation, only on the fresh 

heels of this pandemic, and what our businesses, 
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and our merchants, and our downtowns members, and 

the working families that work there and the jobs 

that they receive are emerging from, I would only 

say that this is the start of what would be an 

increasing fee.  It would be more year after year 

after year to lease this property.  But I feel 

like it's the opportunity to afford these 

businesses that choose to do it, you know, the 

ability to get in there, make the Village 

vibrant.  

I think it will probably be like 30 to 35 

parking spaces in total.  I understand that it's 

a -- we understand that it's a Village asset.  

But the ability to kind of make sure that all of 

our local businesses and those restaurant 

workers, and the guys who wash the dishes, and 

the people who wait the tables, and the people 

who could barely afford to live anywhere in this 

Village unless you own a home, that they have the 

ability to earn income, and they're -- and 

survive within our Village.  

So I understand it's an entry level.  We 

don't mean it to be insulting, but we understand 

that it's a path to greater -- it's been for the 

past two years, to the Village Board's credit, 
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it's been no charge, and that's been wonderful, 

because it's been a lifeline and it's been 

amazing.  Now we need to move it, and I'm fully 

understanding, we need to move it towards a 

pay-for-occupancy model, and to me, this is a 

start.  

I'm not saying that it's a nonstarter to 

talk about what fees should be, but I wanted to 

come up with something that started the process 

to get the whole concept initiative moving 

towards a rental paid-for license arrangement for 

these businesses that choose to decide to do 

that.  The benefit, I do think, is that the more 

that we can be a healthy, from-the-boot-strap-up 

kind of Village, the better we're all going to 

be.  So -- 

JOHN SALADINO:  When can we have this 

colloquy?  When would be an appropriate time to 

have the colloquy between the public and the BID?  

I'm ready to respond now, but I understand you 

don't want to go back and forth.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Right, yeah.  At the work 

session next month.  That's when Rich had sent 

his letter in.  We got it the day of the work 

session, the day before the work session, and we 
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plan on discussing this at our work session in 

March.  

JOHN SALADINO:  Well, and that's good, 

thank you, George.  But I meant a colloquy 

between -- between the public and the 

represent -- and the President of the BID or a 

representative of the BID, that we could have a 

back and forth that I could respond, or you could 

respond, or that guy could respond.  

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  I'm happy to talk to 

you.  I'm happy to talk to you at any point.  

JOHN SALADINO:  Yeah, but when you and I 

talk outside, they don't hear it.  

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  I understand.  

JOHN SALADINO:  And they're the ones that 

are making the rules.  

RICHARD VANDENBURGH:  I understand.  

JOHN SALADINO:  So you and I could either 

come to an agreement or disagree, but the bottom 

line is, is that -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Right, it will be at our 

work session.  What's the date of the work 

session?  

CLERK PIRILLO:  The 17th.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  The 17th?  Saint Patrick's 
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Day, good day for a meeting.  

(Laughter) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  So we can -- the 17th is 

our work session in March, that's when it will be 

discussed.  

JOHN SALADINO:  I appreciate it.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  That's what I had told the 

Board at our last work session, that's when we 

were going to discuss it.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  George.  

JOHN SALADINO:  I appreciate it.  Thank 

you, George.  

RANDY WADE:  Can I make a suggestion?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Go ahead, Bill.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  I just want to make one 

quick comment, since he -- 

JOHN SALADINO:  Stand up.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Since he came late to 

the -- William Swiskey, 180 -- he came late to 

the meeting, and, you know what -- in other 

words, if he's talking 40 spaces, and we charge, 

what, $2,500 for a space, that's $100,000, okay, 

if he bought these spaces.  Now assuming he's 

only using them four months out of the year, 

that's still $40,000.  What he's offering is 
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ridiculous, and I would be extremely opposed to 

it.  Thank you.  

RANDY WADE:  I just -- excuse me.  Randy 

Wade again, Sixth Street.  I want to suggest that 

since you are going to talk about it at the work 

session, that you invite the public officially to 

come and speak before the work session on this 

issue, and that way we will get input from the 

community.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  We haven't even made a 

decision.  

CLERK PIRILLO:  It's not a hearing.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  First of all -- 

RANDY WADE:  But then that would help, 

right?  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  We haven't -- first of 

all, the Board hasn't even discussed it, we 

haven't even put our own thoughts to it.  We may 

not even approve it.  We may just say it's not 

going to work and we could have all the -- you 

know, you could have all the discussions you 

want.  I think you need to give the Board an 

opportunity to give our thoughts first at the 

work session.  And then, John, you know, maybe we 

have to have a public hearing in order for this 
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to have a discussion back and forth, or the Mayor 

may decide to do something.  But I think you need 

to let us as a Board have a -- no, no, no, I 

know.  

JOHN SALADINO:  I'm saying I'm in favor 

of it.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  I'm sorry.  You need to 

let us as a Board have an opportunity to -- we 

may even come up with a different idea, you have 

no idea 

RANDY WADE:  That would be great.  You 

could ask for input after you had a new idea.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Sometimes/ let us do our 

job first.  Let us do our job first.  

RANDY WADE:  I just want to emphasize how 

important it is to solicit input before the Board 

makes decisions on any subject.  And there's a 

tendency to think that you have to solve all the 

problems without taking input, like you were 

talking about accessory dwelling law at the work 

session.    

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Excuse me.  

RANDY WADE:  But the public didn't have a 

copy of it attached to the agenda for the work 

session, which would have been helpful.  So -- 
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TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  I'm sorry, what?  I'm 

sorry.  

RANDY WADE:  It's just taking input, is all 

I'm suggesting.  I'm not saying you have to 

have -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Right.  At every meeting we 

have, there is a chance for the public to address 

the Board at every meeting that we have.  So the 

public is allowed to come address us at every 

meeting.  

RANDY WADE:  Right, but you just said you 

were going to discuss it, and the public input 

portion of the work session is at the end.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yes, it is.  

RANDY WADE:  That's why I'm suggesting that 

you make a special -- invite the public to speak 

before is all.  And then you'll be able to base 

your discussion on what people might have said, 

if you want to take input from people, I would 

think. 

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  But your -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  The letter was sent to the 

Village Board from the BID.  The Village Board 

has not discussed it yet or even had any 

comments, as Trustee Phillips just said.  So the 
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Board needs to have their discussion to address 

the letter that came from a partner of the 

Village, which is the BID.  So the Village Board 

will discuss that first, and then if the Village 

Board decides to have a public hearing, or 

whatever, they will open that up.  

RANDY WADE:  Thank you.  I hear what you're 

saying.  And I want to thank John for bringing up 

the point of cost, because free parking -- it is 

a public right-of-way, and we sometimes allow 

cars to be warehoused for free in a public 

right-of-way.  

WILLIAM SWISKEY:  Right.  

RANDY WADE:  And that is something that we 

might want to rethink, because you get better 

turnover when there's a cost.  There's somebody 

who's written many books, Donald Shoup, you 

probably heard of him, the UCLA professor.  He's 

written books on, you know, the worst public 

policy is free parking.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  

RANDY WADE:  But, anyway, why don't you 

look into it.  Thanks.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  Can I respond to 

something she said?  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  Sure, go ahead.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  So she, the resident, 

Randy Wade, mentioned a Local Law that I was 

working on, and I'll just use that as an example.  

There's certain -- I prepare a report every month 

that's given to the Board in confidence, and 

there's attorney-client -- there's attorney work 

product in that report that's attorney-client 

privileged, and there's -- unfortunately, there's 

nothing -- not unfortunately, but the items that 

are in that report are not available to the 

public, because at the point where I give it to 

you for the work session, it's still -- it's 

still attorney work product that I'm working on 

under your direction.  So even though, even 

though it happens -- it's like the example that 

was given was the Local Law for accessory units.  

That is an example, it's still a work product 

that I'm working on, and we may discuss it, but 

we're not going take action on it, and it's 

not -- therefore, it's not available to the 

public.  The only people that -- anything that's 

attached to my report, and again, I'll use that 

as an example, the accessory unit law, accessory 

apartment law, is available only to the Board and 
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shouldn't be released to anybody else.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Correct.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  It actually can't be 

released to anybody else, so -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  It's a work product, 

it's an internal work product.   

RANDY WADE:  I just want to say I did not 

in any way mean you did anything illegal.  All 

I'm suggesting is, at some point, it could have 

been at the work session.  The Board could have 

decided to allow the public to see it, and agree 

they post it on the website, so then the public 

could see it and start thinking about.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  No, the -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  When we have final draft, 

we will do that.  When it's -- 

RANDY WADE:  Even in draft.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No.  Randy, that's -- 

excuse me, but that's not the way it is.  Until 

we have a draft that the Board is comfortable 

with to schedule a public hearing, then we'll 

promote it and put it forward.  

RANDY WADE:  Right.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  But if it's still just a 

work in progress that we're discussing, taking 
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input from, the Trustees and myself, it's still a 

work in progress.  So we can't put that out to 

the public until the Boards agrees on what we're 

going to actually propose to the public to have a 

public hearing.  So we have to do our due 

diligence, work over what we want, so we're all 

comfortable with it, so then when the public sits 

there with 30 people and wants to question us on 

it, we're all in agreement what it says.  If 

we're not in agreement, we can't even propose it 

that way.  That's why it's not out to the public 

beforehand until we are exact on what we want to 

do, and then -- I'll just use the noise ordinance 

as an example.  We thought we were comfortable 

with it and it got tabled, because the Board was 

not comfortable with it, and so it got tabled.  

So if we have agreement of what we want to 

propose as a code change or as a Local Law, or 

whatever, until that -- if there's a consensus on 

our Board to move it forward -- we can't give it 

to the public, because then they're going to do 

same thing we're trying do as managers of the 

Village to put together something that is fair to 

everybody and taking comments on it.  That's just 

the way the process works, so -- but before we 
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vote on anything, there will be a public hearing 

on it, on any of these code changes.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  Yeah.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  That's the way it is.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  I didn't take your 

comment as -- 

RANDY WADE:  Remember how uncomfortable -- 

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  I didn't take your 

comment as a criticism in any way, so you don't 

have to apologize.  I just used your comment as 

an opportunity to explain something, that's all.  

RANDY WADE:  No, I really appreciate the 

explanation.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  I appreciate your asking.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.    

RANDY WADE:  Thank you.  It's just there 

are different approaches to public outreach, and 

sometimes when you're thinking about doing 

something, instead of making it be fully formed 

and then saying, "Here it is" -- and remember how 

disappointed you were when they didn't vote on 

the noise code, that they wanted to table it?  

Because you worked so hard on it.  So I'm saying 

there are ways to do public outreach where you 

involve the community in giving input while it's 
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still in a little bit of a rough shape, so that 

you're vetting it, that's all.  You don't have to 

do it that way.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  But the public can 

look at our agenda.  Anything that's on the 

agenda, they're welcome to come to every meeting 

and discuss it.  Okay.  

RANDY WADE:  Thanks.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Mr. Mayor.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Before you move to 

the regular agenda, I just want to note that as I 

explained, my staff has -- had already taken care 

of the issue at Saint Agnes, as per normal 

routine work, they followed the protocol.  

RANDY WADE:  Oh, that's so great.  Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, so it's all taken 

care of.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Yes.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Thank you.  

ATTORNEY PROKOP:  I would just -- you know, 

to tie the -- to tie a little ribbon, a bow on 

this, that discussion, I'd just like to say that, 

you know, my job is to -- is to collectively 

get five -- collectively deal with five opinions 
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and five -- and the input of five people that I 

get, and that I receive in these Local Laws, and 

to respect each of your wishes when I try to do 

these Local Laws.  And it's really at that point, 

when you agree as a body that each of your 

opinions or input has been respected, then I 

think it's ready for the public.  

But it's not meant to be -- it's not meant 

to be a finished product when it goes to the 

public, it's just meant to meet a threshold, and 

that threshold is that each of you feel, and 

collectively you feel, that -- that your wishes 

are reflected in the document that I drafted.  

And, you know, it's a process that we have, and I 

think it, hopefully, works well.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Well said.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Thank you.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Well said.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Thank you, Joe.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  We'll move on to the 

regular agenda.  

I'll offer RESOLUTION #02-2022-1, 

RESOLUTION adopting the February, 2022 agenda as 

printed.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

All right.  We'll start with Trustee Phillips.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-2, 

RESOLUTION accepting the monthly reports of the 

Greenport Fire Department, Village Administrator, 

Village Treasurer, Village Clerk, Village 

Attorney, Mayor and Board of Trustees.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  
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TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-3, 

Accepting the application for membership of 

Peter C. Miller to the Star Hose Company #3 of 

the Greenport Fire Department, as approved by the 

Village of Greenport Fire Department Board of 

Wardens on February 16th, 2022.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-4, 

RESOLUTION accepting the application for 

membership of Vijay Pal-Singh to the Phenix Hook 

and Ladder Company #1 of the Greenport Fire 

Department, as approved by the Greenport Fire 

Department Board of Wardens on February 16th, 

2022.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?
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TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-5, 

RESOLUTION accepting the application for 

membership of Michael Reed to the Phenix Hook and 

Ladder Company #1 of the Greenport Fire 

Department, as approved by the Village of 

Greenport Fire Department Board of Wardens on 

February 16th, 2022.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  I just want to say this is 

my new son-in-law.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Oh.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  I want to welcome him to 

the Fire Department.  But he got recruited by my 

nephew for a different company than mine.  

(Laughter) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  But I want to welcome 

Michael and all three new members.  I just -- a 
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little highlight.  And hello, Michael, I'm 

talking about you.  

(Laughter) 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Get used to it, Michael.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-6, 

RESOLUTION approving the attached Site Lease 

Agreement between the Village of Greenport and 

DISH Wireless LLC for the rental of an additional 

200 square feet of Village-owned property and 

additional space on the tower located at 75 

Washington Avenue, Greenport, New York, 11944 to 

accommodate an antenna and for the purpose of 

installing and utilizing communications 

equipment, antennas, cabling and related  

improvements, and authorizing Mayor Hubbard to  

sign the Site Lease Agreement between the Village 
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of Greenport and DISH Wireless.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-7, 

Approving the attached Communications Site 

License Agreement between the Village of 

Greenport and the Southold Fire District for the 

licensing of a portion of the Village-owned 

property and monopole located at 75 Washington 

Avenue, Greenport, New York, 11944 for the 

purpose of locating District emergency 

communications equipment at the 150' and 170' 

heights on the monopole, and authorizing 

Mayor Hubbard to sign the Site Lease Agreement 

between the Village of Greenport and the Southold 

Fire Department.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-8, 

RESOLUTION approving the attached Change Order in 

the net amount of $64,826.00 from Haugland 

Energy, for electrical design changes at the 

Village of Greenport Wastewater Treatment Plant 

for the Microgrid and Storm Hardening Projects 

currently in progress, with the Change Order net 

amount of $64,826.00 to be fully funded by the 

Governor's Office of Storm Recovery.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.
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Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-9, 

RESOLUTION accepting the attached proposal 

submitted by Cashin Associates, P.C. for 

professional engineering services related to the 

design and construction of a sewage conveyance  

system for residents of Beach Road and the two 

Marinas on Sterling Basin including the 

restaurants located therein, at a total cost of 

$265,000 at completion, and authorizing Mayor 

Hubbard to sign the contract between the Village 

of Greenport and Cashin Associates, P.C.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-10, 
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RESOLUTION approving the attached Sewer 

Connection and Easement Access Agreement between 

the Village of Greenport, Paul Elliott, and 

individually each other property owner within the 

Village of Greenport Sandy Beach area that 

requests the Village to provide wastewater 

service from the Village of Greenport, connecting 

and providing sewer service to each Owner, and 

authorizing Mayor Hubbard to sign the Sewer 

Connection and Easement Access Agreement between 

the Village of Greenport and the owner.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-11, 

Approving the attached Memorandum of 

Understanding between the Village of Greenport 

and SHM Greenport, LLC ("Safe Harbor") regarding 
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the design and construction of an extension of 

the Village of Greenport sewer system to the Safe 

Harbor and Sandy Beach properties and authorizing 

Mayor Hubbard to sign the Memorandum of 

Understanding between the Village of Greenport 

and SHM Greenport, LLC ("Safe Harbor").  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-12, 

RESOLUTION authorizing Treasurer Brandt to 

perform attached Budget Amendment #4922 to 

appropriate reserves to fund Village-wide 

information technology services, and directing 

that Budget Amendment #4922 be included as part 

of the formal meeting minutes for the February 

24th meeting -- I'll say it again -- Regular 

Meeting of the Board of Trustees.  So moved.  



1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Flynn Stenography & Transcription Service

 (631) 727-1107

Regular Session 2/24/22  68

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-13, 

RESOLUTION authorizing Treasurer Brandt to 

perform attached Budget Amendment #4923 to 

appropriate reserves to fund the purchase of the 

probe and meter system for the Wastewater 

Treatment Plant, and directing that Budget 

Amendment #4923 be included as part of the formal 

meeting minutes of the February 24th, 2022 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees. 

So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.
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TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-14, 

RESOLUTION approving the attached bond resolution 

dated February 8th, 2022, provided by Village 

bond counsel Norton Rose Fulbright, in the amount 

of $1,650,000.00 for the acquisition of a new 

fire truck and corresponding new apparatus.  

So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-15, 

Authorizing Treasurer Brandt to make an 

additional contribution in the amount of 
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$5,461.00 to the Volunteer Firefighter Length of 

Service Award Program for the Village of 

Greenport Fire Department.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-16, 

RESOLUTION accepting the attached proposal 

submitted by H2M, dated January 25th, 2022 to  

prepare the Annual Water Supply Statement/ 

Consumer Confidence Report, including the results 

of the New York State Department of Health's 

Source Water Assessment Program and the 

supplemental data package; and to submit the 

Annual Supply Statement and Supplemental Data 

Package to the Suffolk County Department of 

Health Services, New York State Health  

Department and New York State Department of 
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Environmental Conservation, at a total cost of 

$2,500; to be expensed from Account F.8310.413 

(Special Services).  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-17, 

RESOLUTION accepting the attached Service 

Agreement submitted by Garratt-Callahan Company 

for the provision of a water treatment chemical 

program and service therefor, and authorizing 

Mayor Hubbard to sign the Service Agreement with 

Garratt-Callahan Company.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.
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TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-18, 

RESOLUTION awarding the contract for the removal 

of trees and tree stumps on specific Village 

streets, and the grinding of tree stumps to 

Johnson Tree Company - the lowest bidder - per 

the attached Bid Form and the bid opening on 

February 2nd, 2022; and authorizing Mayor Hubbard 

to sign the contract between the Johnson Tree 

Company and the Village of Greenport.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-19, 
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Ratifying the approval of the Film Permit 

Application submitted by Kristin Dombrowski and 

Grace Doherty on behalf of Possible Productions, 

Inc. for filming on, and the use of, specified 

Village streets and specified Village-owned 

properties on February 10th, 2022 and February 

11th, 2022.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-20,  

RESOLUTION approving the Public Assembly Permit 

Application submitted by TK Krumenacker on behalf 

of the GHS All Class Corporation for use of the 

Fifth Street Beach/Park from 8 a.m. through 

7 p.m. on July 16th, 2022 for a gathering of 

Greenport High School alumni.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-21, 

RESOLUTION approving the Public Assembly Permit 

Application submitted by John A. Yeamans on 

behalf of the United States Power Squadrons for  

the use of a portion of Mitchell Park from 

9:00 a.m. through 11:00 p.m. from July 28th, 2022 

through July 31st, 2022 for the annual District 3 

Rendezvous.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?
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(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-22, 

RESOLUTION scheduling a public hearing for 7 p.m. 

on March 24th, 2022 at the Third Street Fire 

Station, Third and South Streets, Greenport, 

New York, 11944 regarding the Wetlands Permit 

Application submitted by Costello Marine 

Contracting Corp. on behalf of Nathaniel and 

Emily Ewing for the property located at 230 

Fourth Street, Greenport, New York, 11944 to 

remove and dispose of 62 feet of existing 

concrete bulkhead return, and to construct a new 

62-foot bulkhead return in-kind, in-place; and 

directing Clerk Pirillo to notice the public 

hearing accordingly.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-23, 

Ratifying the hiring of Jay Tramontana as a 

part-time seasonal Skate Guard at the Village of 

Greenport Ice Rink, at a pay rate of $15.00 per 

hour, effective January 22nd, 2022.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-24, 

RESOLUTION ratifying the hiring of Kelis McKenzie 

as a part-time seasonal employee at the Village 

of Greenport Carousel, at a pay rate of $15.00 

per hour, effective February 19th, 2022.  

So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.
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TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-25, 

RESOLUTION approving an increase in the hourly 

wage rate for Ethan Holland, from $23.95 per hour 

to $25.66 per hour, effective March 2nd, 2022 

owning to the completion of a job-related course 

of study, per Article VII (Salaries), Section 

9 (c) - Merit Clause - of the collective 

bargaining agreement currently in force between 

the Village of Greenport and CSEA Local 1000.  

So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?
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(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-26, 

RESOLUTION approving an increase in the hourly  

wage rate for Tyler Doherty, from $18.20 per hour 

to $19.42 per hour, effective March 2nd, 2022 

owning to the acquisition of substantial  

expertise in his area of employment by virtue of 

work experience, per Article VII (Salaries and 

Compensation), Section 9 (b)  -  Merit Clause -  

of the collective bargaining agreement currently 

in force between the Village of Greenport and 

CSEA Local 1000.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-27, 

Ratifying the appointment of Robert Connelly as 
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Village Prosecutor for Non - Building Code 

related matters at the rate of $175.00 per hour, 

effective February 9th, 2022.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-28, 

RESOLUTION rejecting all proposals as received 

for the provision of Local Waterfront 

Revitalization Program Consulting Services per 

the bid opening on January 28th, 2022 and 

directing Clerk Pirillo to re-notice the Request 

for Proposals accordingly.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.
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TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-29, 

RESOLUTION authorizing the Village of Greenport 

to act as a sponsor for a Boater Safety Course 

hosted by the Long Island Regional Office of the 

New York State Assembly, with the course to be 

held at the Third Street Fire Station, Third and 

South Streets, Greenport, New York.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION (#02)-2022-30, 

RESOLUTION scheduling a public hearing for 

7:00 p.m. on March 24th, 2022 at the Third Street 
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Fire Station, Third and South Streets, regarding  

a proposed local law creating Section 150-30.2 

regarding curb cuts within the Village of 

Greenport and amending Section 115-13J of the 

Greenport Village Code, and directing Clerk 

Pirillo to notice the public hearing accordingly. 

So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-31, 

Scheduling a public hearing for 7 p.m. on 

March 24th, 2022 at the Third Street Fire 

Station, Third and South Streets, regarding a 

proposed local law deleting Section 150-12(C) and 

amending Sections 150-12(A), 150-16(A)(l) and 

150-16(G) to amend the parking regulations of the 

Greenport Village Code, and directing Clerk 
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Pirillo to notice the public hearing accordingly.  

So moved.  

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  RESOLUTION #02-2022-32, 

RESOLUTION approving all checks per the Voucher 

Summary Report dated on February 22nd, 2022 in 

the amount of $575,349.96 consisting of:

o  All regular checks in the amount of 

$496,419.50, and

o  All prepaid checks (including wire 

transfers) in the amount of $78,930.46. 

So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.
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TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

Okay.  That concludes our regular business.  

I want to thank everybody for coming.  Stay safe 

with the weather tonight.  Looks like a little 

ice and snow and then rain after that, but we 

never know.  

Offer a motion to adjourn at 8:10.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE MARTILOTTA:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

Have a good evening.  Thank you.  

(The Meeting was Adjourned at 8:10 p.m.)
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C E R T I F I C A T I O N

STATE OF NEW YORK  )

     ) SS:

COUNTY OF SUFFOLK  )

      I, LUCIA BRAATEN, a Court Reporter and 

Notary Public for and within the State of New 

York, do hereby certify:  

THAT, the above and foregoing contains a 

true and correct transcription of the proceedings 

taken on February 24, 2022.  

      I further certify that I am not related to 

any of the parties to this action by blood or 

marriage, and that I am in no way interested in 

the outcome of this matter.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my 

hand this 9th day of March, 2022.

      

____________________
        Lucia Braaten
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